
INGLEBY GREENHOW PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
Tuesday 10th April 2018

 held in Ingleby Greenhow & Easby village hall at 7.30pm
1 PRESENT

Cllr T. Sutcliffe Chairman, Cllr T. Hill Vice-chairman, Cllr L. Smith, Cllr F. Porter, M.B
Bowes Parish Clerk.  Cllr T. Sutcliffe welcomed HDC Cllr R. Hudson to the meeting.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Cllr M Staples, NYCC Cllr H. Moorhouse, HDC Cllr R. Kirk.

2 OPEN FORUM
Cllr L. Smith informed the meeting that she had purchased a bag of gravel to go 
down near the Parish Council notice board at Old Battersby, and had discussed 
this with the landowner

3 POLICE REPORT
No police had attended the meeting.  The Police has send a report, there had been
three incidents in Ingleby Greenhow Parish

4 TO RECEIVE ANY DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Under the Parish Council's code of conduct of members register of disclosable 
pecuniary interests.
None were received.

5

5.1

TO RECEIVE AND CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM 
NYMNPA.
NYM/2018/0192/FL Moorland View Old Battersby
Construction of single storey side extension
The Parish Council resolved no objection.  Only to raise issues about French doors
on the south elevation front of house which are not be in keeping with the adjacent 
dwelling.  Also sandstone to match that on the existing house.

6 PLANNING APPLICATION GRANTED BY NYMNPA
None received

7
7.1

7.2

7.3

7.4

ISSUES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
Planning Demblin Easby
It was noted that the Enforcement Officer at HDC, is considering appropriate 
action.
Verge near Demblin
There were concerns about the mains water pipe which run along the verge.  This 
has been reported to Northumbrian Water..
Battersby Junction Access Road and Culvert Crossing
Network Rail has written to Zeligrate about the condition of the road.  It was noted 
the top of the entrance road needs to have kerb stones along the edge of the verge
to improve the area
Coleson Bank – NYCC
Motorbike Riders are still using the track, although there is a sign stating the road is
closed.  The Police are out on some weekend with the NYMNPA Rangers stopping 
Riders. The Chairman has requested the Highways Police take action and 
prosecute offenders



7.5

7.6

7.7

7.8

Turkey Nab Road to Farndale – NYCC
Cllr T. Sutcliffe has written to NYCC Highways asking for a survey to be completed 
on the safety of the road for the public to use.  NYCC Highways has agreed to do a
survey.
Atkinson Wood Farm work undertaken without Listed Building consent.
The Parish Council has received no new update from the NYMNPA, on the work 
which has been done.
Also work done in the avenue of trees. A question was asked about the name 
plates that were on the tress are they still in place.  The Local History Group to be 
contacted.
Old Battersby Water Supply
Cllr L. Smith gave an update, the kiosk was now in place, electric to the kiosk now 
installed.  The Residents hope to have safe drinking water by May.
St Andrew Church
It was noted that the gate post has been knocked and does not look safe.  Cllr F. 
Porter informed the meeting that work was in hand to repair the gate post.

8

8.1

8.2

8.3

8.4

NYCC COUNCILLOR REPORT 
No new updates on previous highways issues
Lambs Lane
The Parish Council has received a complaint from a Resident about the state of the
road. The road is schedule to have work done on it this year.
Road Closure
U1812 Junction with C60 to track right Midnight Farm April 2018
Gulleys in the Parish
Cllr T. Sutcliffe has written to NYCC Highways requesting that all the gulleys in the 
Parish be clear out. Some on Church Bank and Marsh Lane had been cleared but 
other remained blocked in Ingleby Greenhow and Battersby
Old Battersby 
The fence over meck beck need attention. This to be reported to NYCC

9 HAMBLETON DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT
Hambleton Parish liaison meeting Thursday 17th May at 7pm to be held at the Civic 
Center Stone Cross, Northallerton

10
10.1

10.2

10.3

PARISH COUNCILORS REPORTS
NYCC Highways
It was agreed to write to the NYCC Highways Cabinet Member stating that the 
Parish Council is disappointed with the state of the roads and also on the 
workmanship of their contractors.  It was felt that NYCC should review their policy 
on potholes.
 Finger Sign for Gt Broughton at the top of Church Bank
Highways has taken this away for repair..
Battersby Station
Cllr T. Hill gave an update, pots and plants has been purchased and a picnic table 
with benches were also going to be purchased.
The unused platform is going to be cleared up.  The Parish Council had asked 
Network Rail in the past for a gate from the Station car park on to this platform 
which they had not previously agreed to/  This could be revised following the tidy 
up work on the platform. The Station Team were thanked for their work.



11 NYMNP
Western Area Forum
meeting Tuesday 17th April at 7.15pm to be held at Cold Kirby village hall.

12 MINUTES
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 13th March 2018 were confirmed 
as a true record, proposed by Cllr L. Smith seconded by Cllr F. Porter all agreed.

13

13.1
13.2
13.3
13.4
13.5

FINANCIAL REPORT
Payments were approved
Clerks Wages 
 Hire of I.G.E.V.H 
Rural Action Yorkshire Membership fee 
Donation Globe Community Library Stokesley 
Donation Discovery Center Gt Ayton 

14 All following Documents have been Circulated to all Councilor’s by email

15

15.1

LOCAL GOVERNMENT
Newsletter
Open Access 
Latest News

16
16.1

16.2

YLCA
Information on the general Data protection Regulation
YLCA held a course on the 17th April The Parish Clerk attend this course
Parish and Town Council Specific Data Protection Officer Service 
Information.

17 PUBLIC SECTOR EXECUTIVE
Newsletters

18 RURAL SERVICES NETWORK
Newsletter

19 COMMUNITY FIRST YORKSHIRE
Update

20 ELAN CITY
Special Offer on the Evolis Radar Speed Sign

21 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
Tuesday 8th May in Ingleby Greenhow & Easby Village hall at 7.30pm


